
 
 
 

NEWSLETTER 
Gooden Drive, Baulkham Hills, Telephone (02) 9624 3133 Facsimile: (02) 9838 8407) 
Email:  modelfarms-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

 
 
 

 
FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 
Planning for 2021 

Our work towards a smooth transition into the 2021 school year is well 
underway. The timetabling process takes approximately a term to 
complete as it is a complex task assigning students into classes, 
teachers into rooms whilst ensuring curriculum offerings and timings 
are appropriate and supportive to maximise learning opportunities. I 
am pleased to inform you that we are now at the point of a fully 
functional timetable for the new year. We are also continuing our 
program of inviting motivational speakers to meet with Year 11 and 
Year 12 on their first day. No more details to 2021! 

Student Leaders 

On Tuesday, we were able to present our new Year 12 2021 Student 
Leadership team with their badges at their Presentation Assembly. 
We look forward to recognising our Year 11 2021 Prefects and House 
Captains in a ceremony in the new year. 
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COVID Guideline Update 

Several times a week, I receive COVID updates from the Department in line 
with NSW Health advice. Many of these changes do not directly impact 
operations at the school. 

However, as of Thursday 10 December, the school has removed taping from 
bubblers that had reminded students not to use these facilities. The advice 
from the DoE related to this is below. 

NSW Health have advised that communal water fountains and/or bubblers in 
NSW schools can now be turned on. These facilities can remain operational, 
closing only if there is transmission of COVID-19 in the community. Students 
should continue to be encouraged to bring water bottles from home.  

Thank you 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank our community for supporting 
the school in 2020. We do appreciate your assistance, and the opportunity to 
work together to provide a high quality education and experiences for your 
child, especially in a year we will never forget. A school can never achieve its 
best without the support of its families and the wider community. 
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Model Farms High School is so fortunate to have the students, staff, parents 
and community that we do. Every generation that comes through our school 
seem to find a way to raise the bar even higher. For this reason, it has been 
an absolute pleasure to be at the helm of such a magnificent school. 

I would like to wish students, staff and parents a very Merry Christmas and a 
relaxing and safe holiday and look forward to working with all of you again in 
2021.  

 

 

Mark Grady 
Principal 
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FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPAL – MS PLEDGER 
2021 Return to School 

 Years 7 and 12 – Return on Friday 29th January 
• Year 7 – wear your sports uniform. When you arrive at school 
 you will be issued with your timetable. 
• Year 12 – wear your full school uniform.  

Year 11 – Return on Monday 1st February 
 

Years 8, 9 and 10 – Return on Tuesday 2nd February 
All students should bring their laptop fully charged from day 1. 

Reminder about Bell Times 

 

Monday 
Thursday 

Friday 
Tuesday 

Assembly 
Tuesday 

No Assembly 
  

Wednesday 
Roll Call 8:30 8:30 8:30 8:30 

Period 1 8:42 8:39 8:39 8:39 

Period 2 9:35 9:28 9:34 9:28 

Recess 10:28 10:17 10:29 10:17 

Period 3 10:48 10:37 10:49 10:37 

Period 4 11:41 11:26 11:44 11:26 

Assembly   12:15     

Lunch 1 12:34 12:45 12:39 12:15 

Lunch 2 12:54 13:05 12:59 12:40  

Period 5 13:14 13:25 13:19 12:46 

Period 6 14:07 14:15 14:15 13:43 

End of Day 15:00 14:40 
 

Uniform Reminder 

The P&C and the wider Model Farms community strongly support the wearing 
of the school uniform. Before parents purchase any uniform items, I urge 
parents to use the uniform shop to ensure that the purchased items will 
definitely be approved by the school. The Department of Education has very 
clear guidelines on what is appropriate footwear. To help parents avoid any 
confusion I have included images of what is approved footwear in this 
newsletter. Also, to further help parents, information about uniform and 
footwear is also available on the school website. I thank you all in advance for 
your support.  

The most common items that our students wear that are NOT uniform are: 
• Undershirts 
• Black socks – only white socks are allowed on any school day 
• Non-leather shoes on both boys and girls 
• Black shorts on sports days 
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Sometimes our young people tell their parents that, “It doesn’t matter” or 
“That everyone is wearing these.” It does matter and most students do not 
breach the uniform requirements. Please support us in maintaining our positive 
public image and strong school spirit that wearing correct uniform engenders. 
Your cooperation in this important matter will be appreciated. 
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The uniform shop opening hours: 
• Now closed for 2020 
• Uniform Shop RE-OPENS 2021 
 Thursday 28 January 2021 for pick up ONLY from online 

orders (8:30 – 10:30am) 
 Friday 29th January closed 
 Monday 1st February reopens for normal trading – where 

possible families are still encouraged to order ONLINE with 
students collecting the order form the uniform shop. Uniform 
shop staff will assist with sizing, if required. 

• All uniform requirements MUST be purchased prior to school 
starting  

 

Scripture Arrangements for 2021 

Scripture will continue to operate in 2021 using the same model as 2020. 
Scripture at this stage will only be taught to Years 7 and 8. They will continue 
to have lessons once a fortnight. Scripture will continue to be delivered by the 
Northmead Anglican Churches. 

In week 1 of next term a letter will be sent home outlining these scripture 
arrangements 

I would like to take this opportunity, again, to thank all the staff at Model 
Farms High for all their hard work over this very busy year. I would also like 
to wish everyone in the Model Farms community a Happy and safe Christmas. 

 

Jennifer Pledger 

Deputy Principal 
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FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPAL – MS KENNON 
It was wonderful to be able to go ahead with our presentation assemblies this 
week. Whilst Covid has sent many challenges our way, I am so proud that we 
have managed these by doing things a little differently and the students have 
adapted and risen to the challenges. So many students received awards and I 
congratulate each of them for their outstanding efforts throughout the year. 
Their dedication and positive attitude to school and learning have resulted in 
these great achievements. I encourage all students to set their goals high for 
2021 and continue to work hard to achieve them. 
Normally, at our presentation evening I am able to pass on my thanks to our 
families and community members for their support throughout the year. 
Without our community audience this year however, I will take this opportunity 
to pass on my thanks. This year has no doubt been difficult for many families, 
but your ongoing support of our school and the strength of our partnership is 
highly valued. Together we have been able to make school as normal as 
possible which has been comforting for our students. Even though we have not 
been able to welcome parents on site we continue to work together for our 
students, your children. 

As we look ahead it is exciting for Years 8 and 10 that 2021 is the start of the 
next stage of their education journey. Years 9 and 11 allow students to explore 
some of their interests more deeply through their subject selections and are 
important in establishing good learning habits as they work towards their 
respective awards of a ROSA and HSC. 

Good preparation and being organised contributes to a positive start to the 
school year, in particular for those students transitioning to high school. A 
suggested timeline for preparations is:  

January 

• Try on school uniform and make necessary alterations, check and/or 
purchase books, stationery, school bag, drink bottle, house key, and any 
other supplies. 

• Label everything. 

• Break in school shoes to make them more comfortable. 

• Practise travelling to and from school with your teen using their new 
transport or travel route. Let your teen buy travel tickets, if applicable. 

• Teach them how to read the timetable for the bus or train as appropriate. 

• Join your school and the department on social media to get all the updates. 
At home 

• Talk positively to your teen about the move to high school. (for newcomers) 

• Ask them what’s exciting about high school. Does anything worry them? 

• Make sure your teen has a quiet work area and extra stationery supplies. 
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• Organise personal hygiene items in school bags. 

• Decide what your teen will do before and after school, and what time they 
need to be home. 

• Discuss emergency and safety issues with them. 
The first day 

• Help set your teen’s alarm. Encourage them to get themselves ready on 
time. 

• Provide your teen with money and your contact numbers in case of 
emergencies. 

• Make sure you have the school’s phone number with you. 
The first week 

• Photocopy school timetables to place in school diaries, inside locker doors 
and on the fridge. 

• Remind your teen to note all assignments, homework and events in their 
diary. 

• Check through the timetable each night while your teen packs their bag. 
Encourage your teen to eat healthy food and get a good night’s sleep. 

• Give the school your current contact details. 
 

 

I wish everyone a Merry Christmas, happy holidays and restful break, and look 
forward to working together for another successful year in 2021. 

 

K Kennon 

Deputy Principal 
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                      TERM 4 
Week 10 

 
Monday 14th December  Yr 11 Economics Global Economy essay due 
     Yr 11 Modern History Task 
     Yr 9 IST Vector Graphics Project 
     Support Unit Reward Day 
Tuesday 15th December  11SDD Project Stage 1 – Documentation 
Wednesday 16th December Students Last Day of Term 4 
Thursday 17th December  Staff Development Day 
Friday 18th December  Staff Development Day 
 
 

 
Term 1 
2021 

 
 

WEEK 1 
 
Tuesday 26th January  Australia Day Public Holiday 
Wednesday 27th January  Staff Development Day 
Thursday 28th January  Staff Development Day 
Friday 29th January  Years 7 and 12 Return 

Yr 12 Agriculture Assessment Experiment 
Report 

 
Week 2 
Monday 1st February  Yr 11 Return 

Yr 12 Investigating Science – Student 
Investigation 

Tuesday 2nd February  Years 8, 9 and 10 return to school 
     Yr 12 IPT Multimedia Project 
Wednesday 3rd February  --- 
Thursday 4th February  Yr 7 Study Skills Kick Start/Elevate Sessions 
Friday 5th February Yr 12 Engineering Studies Civil Engineering 

Report Bridges 
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CAREERS OFFICE 

What a year! It’s been challenging, but the challenges have made us reflect 
on how we’ve done things in the past and consider new and better ways of 
moving forward. Understandably, many students are nervous about the future, 
university, and jobs. It’s vital they know their education is our top priority. We 
thank you for your support and have a wonderful break and here is the latest 
career news. Thank you, Miss Heming.  

 

Free online career tool Are you looking for a resource that helps prepare 
your students for conversations around preferences and subject selection? The 
CareerHQ Compass is here to help. In one lesson this online career tool will 
engage your students in constructing their own careers shortlist while 
exploring their interests and skills. Register for your free site 
at: http://careerhq.pages.ontraport.net/introduction 

 

AFL SportsReady is running a FREE, 'How did you get the dream job?' 
webinar, on December 17! Join former AFL SportsReady trainees working 
at Yves Saint Laurent, Giorgio Armani & Mercedes-AMG Petronas Formula One 
Team. Discover how these people got their DREAM JOB through a traineeship. 

Click here to attend - 
https://aflsportsready.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_BBCIOUqVQ2y1QHdJcM
MLeg 

 
TAFE NSW InfoFest Students can participate in InfoFest this year online or 
on campus. They’ll have the opportunity to connect with industry-expert 
teachers, join interactive workshops and explore state-of-the-art facilities. 
Registrations are mandatory. 

Visit https://www.tafensw.edu.au/infofest to find out more and to register. 
 
It’s not too late to visit an ACU Campus this year! Register now to join 
one of ACU’S experienced Student Ambassadors for a Guided Visit! Walk 
through the incredible nursing labs, moot courts, classrooms and more on the 
NSW and ACT Campuses. Spots are limited due to social distancing 
requirements so register now! Register here www.acu.edu.au/campus-tours 
 
Discover Western Webinar Series Experience new webinars focusing on 
future careers linked to HSC subjects commencing in February 2021. Designed 
to complement subject selection and decision making for year 10 students and 
career mapping and planning for senior students. There are two webinars 
across each of the four dates from 22-25 February 2021. Register now: 
https://wsustudents.au1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_0IGbPXACbj1wTDT 
 
The University of Sydney | Info Day, Saturday 19 December Students 
can get course advice, answers to their last-minute questions and experience 

CA
RE

ER
S 

http://careerhq.pages.ontraport.net/introduction
https://aflsportsready.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_BBCIOUqVQ2y1QHdJcMMLeg
https://aflsportsready.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_BBCIOUqVQ2y1QHdJcMMLeg
http://www.acu.edu.au/campus-tours
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the University of Sydney before finalising their preferences for entry. Learn 
more:  

FREE hospitalitaty RSA Courses For registration and more info, 
visit www.kenvale.edu.au. 

Any questions, please contact enquiries@kenvale.edu.au / 02 9314 6213 
(9am-5pm AEDT). 
 
JMC Academy January Short Courses This January School Holidays Short 
Courses are available for High School students going into grades 9 - 12 in 
2021 or who have just completed grade 12 in 2020. Courses are available in 
Script to Screen, Songwriting & Production, Character Design and Recording 
& Mixing a Band. 

To book visit https://www.jmcacademy.edu.au/events/shortcourses  
 
Holiday Program - Back in the Lab! The University of Sydney would like 
to invite the keenest young scientists going into Year 9 & 10 to sign-up to a 
brand-new, hands-on holiday science program on one or both days 13-14 
January 2021. Prices are $60 per student per day. For more information see 
the flyer here: 
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1MjKvUw2YWr7AR8RndYs7xeZ35bA6JV0A/vie
w?usp=sharing  
 
AIT Online Info Sessions Academy of Information Technology (AIT) will be 
holding Online Info Sessions Jan 11-15, 2021 Students will have the chance 
to hear from AIT course advisors, educators & recent graduates. This is the 
ideal opportunity to explore study options and career paths in Film, 
Animation, 3D, Games, Digital Design & Mobile App Development. 

Register  via https://hubs.ly/H0stkys0  
 
Can’t make ACU Know Your Option? Join us for the Webinar! Come 
along to the 2020 ACU Know Your Options webinar, an online event where 
you can learn about alternative entry and admission pathways, information 
about accepting your offer, and hear about scholarships and accommodation 
opportunities. Register here https://www.acu.edu.au/about-
acu/events/2020/december/know-your-options-online-webinar 

 

Glass and Glazing Apprenticeships - Apprentices needed A Glass and 
Glazing Apprenticeship is the start to an amazing career in the Glass and 
Window Industry Glaziers install glass in windows, skylights, store fronts, and 
display cases, or on surfaces, such as building fronts, interior walls, ceilings, 
and tabletops in residential and commercial constructions. The industry is now 
hiring in various locations. Send resume to melissa.baker@agwa.com.au 

  

http://www.kenvale.edu.au./
mailto:enquiries@kenvale.edu.au
https://www.jmcacademy.edu.au/events/shortcourses
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1MjKvUw2YWr7AR8RndYs7xeZ35bA6JV0A/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1MjKvUw2YWr7AR8RndYs7xeZ35bA6JV0A/view?usp=sharing
https://hubs.ly/H0stkys0
https://www.acu.edu.au/about-acu/events/2020/december/know-your-options-online-webinar
https://www.acu.edu.au/about-acu/events/2020/december/know-your-options-online-webinar
mailto:melissa.baker@agwa.com.au
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FROM THE ENGLISH FACULTY 
Well, we made it through what will go down in history as one of the most 
original years of the modern age. Hats off to all you students who showed your 
ability to adapt to changing circumstances. You learned many new skills, honed 
your technological skills, learned new apps, navigated zoom meetings and 
experienced school in a whole new realm. Other personal qualities that you 
would have developed would be organisation, self-direction and personal 
safety responsibilities. Now, it’s time to get excited for the holidays, Christmas 
and 2021! 

Year 12 are currently presenting their Text and the Human Experience 
multimodal speeches and we wish them luck on their first HSC Assessment.  

Year 10 are enjoying the Science Fiction 
unit, while Year 9 are appreciating the 
Coming-of-Age program. Year 8 are 
concluding the term with a Film Unit. 

Year 7 are embarking on a mini-unit of 
creative writing, working up their 
narratives. 7D are writing a musical titled, 
“We Got This,” as a class, as a twist on the 
traditional narrative. They were given a 
selection of songs written by Ms Blockley 
and Mr Gardner as stimulus. Their challenge 
was to write the script before the musical 
numbers. They performed their work for the 
class. Ariana. S and Chloe. H performed one 

of the songs at the Year 6 Orientation Assemblies. Bravo, girls and 7D! 

Remember, in the holidays, that reading is an 
enjoyable leisure activity. We encourage our 
students to practise reading regularly at home. 
Remember to access the library for a range of 
wonderful texts if you wish. Please hand in any 
outstanding school novels for our class sets 
before the end of the year.  

Have a wonderful break and happy holidays to 
all, 

  

 

From the English/Drama Faculty! 
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FROM THE MATHEMATICS FACULTY 
From The Faculty That Counts!    

Well, what a year we have had. We would like to thank our students, parents 
and caregivers for their perseverance this year and for their support in 2020.  

Students are reminded that the work they are currently doing in their 
Mathematics classes is important preparation for their studies in 2021.   

Buying Textbooks for 2021 

All years will need to buy their own Mathematics textbooks for 2021. Students 
will soon receive their Five Senses note with instructions of how to purchase 
their Mathematics textbooks for next year. 

Year 6 into Year 7 students have received instructions in their information 
pack. 

Ideas for Christmas Stocking Fillers: 

School stationery and equipment can make really practical 
stocking fillers.  Examples are:  good quality geometry sets 
(can cost up to about $20 at Big W, Office Works or at 
newsagents), or items as simple as pens and pencils, 
rulers, textas and colouring pencils.   

Calculators: 

Please make sure that all students have their own calculator.  The Casio fx-
82AU PLUS II is sold at the uniform shop for $35.  Students need this calculator 
from Year 7.  It is vital for their progress that students are familiar with their 
calculator and know how to use the different functions.   

Fun with Maths at Christmas 

We would like to wish all of our students and their families happy and safe 
school holidays.  Don’t forget to look for the mathematics in the ‘real world’ 
situations that you are engaging in as a family at this time:   

 Travel times, petrol usage and distances for trips in the car.   
 Time differences if you are travelling across time zones.   
 Estimating how much wrapping paper that you will need to wrap different sized 

presents (and how much sticky tape you will need!).   
 Calculating how much your Christmas cards and parcels will cost to post. 
 When cooking with your family, remember to engage them in measuring, 

estimating, capacity and volume.  Also scheduling of cooking so that 
everything is ready to serve at the same time. 
 

Wishing you a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year 
From  
Mrs Lumley 
and the Maths Faculty Staff 
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FROM THE SCIENCE AND AGRICULTURE FACULTY 
Highlights for 2020 

2020 was a very interesting period, here are some of the highlights 
accomplished this year in the Science and Agriculture faculty. 
 
- Year 11 Investigating Science class travelled to Penrith Lakes 
to investigate the health of an ecosystem post mining. 

 
 

 

Year 7 students are creating density towers and slime at home and posting 
them on google classroom. Well done 7SCID and 7SCIR.  
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Above: Students completing first hand 
investigations by performing field work  

 

Above: Students attentive and 
prepared for field work. 
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Year 11 Physics students working on their first assessment project. Taking 
on the task in a collaborative and focused manner. 

 

 

 

Year 12 Physics created and developed functioning motors as part of their 
HSC assessment. The motors were designed and made from bought and 
recycled materials. The motors below demonstrate student’s inventiveness and 
creativity.  
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Shearer at the Farm - Lachlan the shearer demonstrated the techniques 
required to shear sheep. 

Year 11 Biology attended the Gibberagong environmental education centre, 
they visited the Akuna Bay National Park area in Sydney’s Northern Beaches. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have a safe and enjoyable holiday 

 

From the Science Faculty. 

Students Focused in evaluating 
the abiotic factors in the 
Bandicoots environment   
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FROM THE PDHPE FACULTY 

GRADE SPORT 
CONGRATULATIONS to the 2020 Term 4 Premiership Winning Teams: 
 
 

15s Girls OzTag As (draw) 

15s Girls Netball As 

15s Girls Netball Bs 

15s Boys Touch Football As 

15s Boys Touch Football Bs 

Opens Girls Netball Bs 

Opens Boys Touch Football Bs 

Open Boys Cricket 
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HOUSE SPORT 
Our weekly House Sport Competition has wrapped up for the year with 
Chisholm as the reigning House for 2020. 
 

CHISHOLM 
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CARNIVALS  
The Swimming Carnival was the only carnival we were able to run this year. 
Congratulations on Thompson being the winning House with the highest point 
score. 

THOMPSON  
 

 
YEAR 7 SPORT 
Year 7 have their Sport Gala Day on Friday 11th December. Due to Covid, only 
Model Farms will be involved this year and all Sports will play at school and 
local venues.  
 
Gala Day will occur during periods 1-4 with students returning to classes after 
lunch. This is a chance for the students to have a friendly competition within 
their peer group and display their skills and sportsmanship. Good luck year 7!  

 
 
ACPE NSW All Schools Track and Field Championships 
Vanessa A: High Jump, 500g Javelin, 90m Hurdles + achieved a place on the 
NSW Merit Team for high jump and javelin 
Jake C: 200m Sprint, 400m Sprint 
Riley C: 800m Run, 400m Sprint 
Eva E: 200m Sprint, 200m Sprint 
Ben H: High Jump 
Isabella H: 400g Javelin, 1500m Run 
Ashley N: 500g Javelin 
Zachary P: 200m Sprint, 100m Sprint 
 
 
 
HOUSE SPORT CAPTAINS FOR 2021 
CHISHOLM: Nina M + Lily V  
PEEL: Elif E + Nicholas P 
THOMPSON: Charlotte K + Cate M 
WENTWORTH: Jacqueline S + Maddison W 
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WELLBEING 
 
We understand that navigating puberty can be a challenging time. 
We have had Bright Girl Health helping us to empower our students to embrace 
and understand the menstrual cycle. Bright Girl Health believes in empowering 
young women with the information to understand and be friends with their body so 
they can make the most informed health choices now and in the future. These 
research-based seminars are presented by a qualified teacher, encouraging students 
around hormones, periods, body image and self-confidence. 
 
Bright Girl Health has put together a parent eBooklet for you. 
This resource is filled with links, information and resources to give you confidence to 
guide your teen through the first few years of having a period with ease... and to 
make it fun! Talking about periods doesn't have to be awkward! 
 
Download your FREE parent eBooklet here: 
http://brightgirlhealth.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/07/Parent-
eBooklet-Bright-Girl-Health-schools-
2020.pdf?utm_source=Modelfarms&utm_medium=link&utm_campaign=
modelfarms2020&utm_term=modelfarms&utm_content=modelfarm2020 
 
eBooklet includes: 
• Information about the menstrual cycle 
• Activities and conversation starters to complete as a family 
• Information about and links to menstrual hygiene/period care products 
• Exclusive discounts on period care products 
• Information about further learning tools 

 

 

 
 

 

W
EL

LB
EI

N
G

 

http://www.brightgirlhealth.com/
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CREATIVE AND PERFORMING ARTS 
 

DANCE 

Thank you to the awesome Year 9 and 10 Dance students who volunteerd to 
perform at the Year 6 Orientation Day Assemblies: Chaeli C, Shayleah P-K, 
Elyssa C, Mrunal M, Zara P, Maddie K, Liam F, Lizzy D, Maddie W, Annabel B, 
Charlotte K, Ilana S. Well done dancers! Our very first, one and only 
performance opportunity for the whole year 😉😉 
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Looking forward to 2021, hopefully we will once again be running 
extracurricular dance groups for our Year 7 and Year 8 students. This will be 
every Wednesday afternoon at the conclusion of Sport from 2:40-3:40 and are 
led by our capable Dance Leadership Team. Participation is free and the 
students are given performance opportunities such as FAME, formal 
assemblies and Year 6 Orientation Day. More information will be given to 
students early next year. 

 

I have been overwhelmed with interest from our mature dance students 
wishing to be involved in Dance Leadership. They are fabulous mentors for our 
younger students and throw themselves at opportunities to work with our 
Support students. It is a joy to have this experience, generosity and inclusivity 
amongst the student body here at The Farms. Enjoy your Christmas break and 
Dancers …. keep moving! 
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SPORT BUS PASSES CAN NOT BE PURCHASED ON WEDNESDAYS 
 

 

Please indicate preferred pass: 
 

• A 5 trip pass for $37.50  No. of passes ______ Total $________ 
 

• A 10 trip pass for $75.00  No. of passes  ______ Total  $________ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Name of Student/s _______________________________________Year/s____________ 
 

 

Payment by: CASH        CHEQUE 
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Model Farms High School P&C Association 

Uniform Shop News 

November 2020 

 
Due to the recent update from Mark Grady and the Education Department in regards to Parents 
and Visitors entering school grounds, the Uniform Shop asks that if you wish to purchase uniform 
to please place an online order via www.munchmonitor.com 

 

The order will be available for collection the next day the Uniform Shop is open. Students may 
purchase uniform items in person with cash or card. No phone orders accepted. Please arrange for 
pick up as soon after placing the order as possible, as at this time of year storage is limited. 

 

Please note that the Uniform Shop will not be holding the traditional Open Days in 
January 2021 due to the constantly changing guidelines around Covid 19 and access to 
the school. All uniform purchases will need to be made before the end of Term 4. 

 

Senior Uniforms are available to purchase. Please consider purchasing a tie at the same time if 
you have a boy, to avoid the rush at the beginning of Term 2 2021 and a uniform detention!  

Year 7 – 2021 - If you are a current parent/caregiver of the school and have another student 
starting in 2021, please feel free to place an order in the older siblings name for collection by the 
MFHS student the next day the Uniform Shop is open. Details for ordering uniform for new families 
to Model Farms have been advised through the Orientation Packs which have been sent to students 
via their Primary Schools. Special pick up dates have been organised. Please place your order as 
soon as possible and bring your receipt with you when collecting your child’s uniform.  

NEW - School Jacket & Tracksuit Pants are coming in early 2021. Pre- orders may be placed 
online via MunchMonitor in advance. These will be regular stocked items in the uniform shop. The 
existing Tracksuit Jacket & Pants have been reduced and will be available until sold out.  

Old Style Girls Blue Blouses Remaining stock is reduced to $5.00 with sizes 18 – 32 available.  

Exercise, Music & Maths Books can be purchased individually from the Uniform Shop for a few 
dollars each, all year round.  

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.munchmonitor.com/
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REDUCED!!! 
 

Tracksuit Jacket 
$60.00 

Sizes 12 – 30 

 

***** 

 

Old Style Tracksuit Pants 
$35.00 

Sizes 12 – 34 

 

***** 

 

Old Style Girl’s Blue Blouse 
$5.00 

Sizes 18 – 32 

 

 

Orders to be placed Online @ www.munchmonitor.com 

 

Stock Available Until Sold Out! 

 
 

http://www.munchmonitor.com/
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MODEL FARMS HIGH SCHOOL 

UNIFORM PRICE LIST 

TRADING DAYS and HOURS 

Monday, Wednesday and Friday - 7:45 am until 9:15 am 

PAYMENT OPTIONS - Cash  -  Eftpos  -  Visa  -  Mastercard 
Email: mfhspandc.uniformshop@gmail.com 

ITEM PRICE 
BOYS  
Shirt  -  Blue  (Junior) $35 
Shirt  -  White  (Senior) $35 
Shorts  -  Grey $35 
Long Trousers - Grey $45 
Tie (Senior) Compulsory for Terms 2 & 3 $20 

  
GIRLS  

Blouse - Blue - Old Style - Limited Sizes $5 
Blouse - Blue - New Style (Junior) $40 
Blouse - White (Senior) $40 
Skirt - Check (Junior) $65 
Skirt - Grey (Senior) $65 
Long Pants - Grey $40 

  
SPORT  

Polo Shirt $40 
Shorts $35 
Tracksuit Pants – New Style 2021        
(Pre-order Only) 

$60 
INTRODUCTORY 

PRICE 

Tracksuit Jacket - Limited Stock $60 
Tracksuit Pants – Old Style – Limited Stock $35 

  

JACKETS & JUMPERS  

School Jacket - Soft Shell  
New Style 2021 (Pre-order Only) 

$80 
INTRODUCTORY 

PRICE 

Fleecy $45 
Wool - (Australian Wool) $85 

  
MISCELLANEOUS  

Apron (Compulsory for Cooking) $15 
Calculator (Compulsory) $35 
Exercise Books - i.e. Maths, Music, Standard $Various 

 

Online Orders to be placed @ www.munchmonitor.com 

2020/2021 – Prices subject to change without notice – includes 10% GST 

http://www.munchmonitor.com/
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NEW – Available For Pre-order Only 
 

 

 

 

School Jacket - Soft Shell - Unisex   

Introductory Price - $80.00 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Size (CM) 10 12 14 16 S M L XL 

To Fit Chest 72 76 80 86 90 95 100 105 

To Fit Waist 64 68 72 76 82 87 92 97 

To Fit Hip 74 78 84 90 95 100 105 110 

Other Sizes Available   

 

                                   

 

 

Tracksuit Pants -    Stretch Microfibre – Unisex  

Introductory Price - $60.00 
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CHANGE OF CONTACT INFORMATION 

MODEL FARMS HIGH SCHOOL 

Name of Student: ___________________________________  Year __________  

New Address: ________________________________________________________  

 __________________________________________________  Postcode: ______  

Correspondence: _____________________________________________________  

 __________________________________________________  Postcode: ______  

Email Address: _______________________________________________________  

New Home Phone No. __________________________________________________  

Mother Mobile: ________________________________________________________  

Mother Work: _________________________________________________________  

Father Mobile: ________________________________________________________  

Father Work __________________________________________________________  

Emergency Contact if changed: _________________________________________  

Phone No. ___________________________________________  

Any change in Medical Condition e.g. Allergy, Asthma etc.  

Details ______________________________________________________________  

Bus Pass:   YES / NO 
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